














WOLCOTT PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

WOLCOTT, CONNECTICUT 

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 

OCTOBER 19, 2020 

 

 

Dr. Gasper’s Report  

 

To date, our school system has experienced three confirmed cases of COVID-19 within our 

school community.  Each case is taken very seriously and requires many hours of extra work in 

order to make proper decisions about next steps for each school.  My report this evening seeks to 

lay out for the Board and the community members watching the thorough and time-consuming 

process that is required for each case.  In each case, school administrators, school nurses, 

Chesprocott Health District, and the superintendent put in lots of extra time, typically in the 

evenings and on weekends. 

 

When notice of a new case is received the School Nurse, Principal or Assistant Principal makes 

contact with the student’s parent/guardian and gathers initial information: 

o Contact information for parents 

o Date the test was administered 

o Date results were received 

o Was it a rapid or PCR test? 

o Date of first symptoms.  Which symptoms? 

o Last date on which attended school & attendance prior to this date (hybrid, flex 

Wednesday, etc.) 

o Did the student ride the bus? 

o Attended Latchkey, school sports, school activities? 

o Known close contacts with others in days before and since test and positive result 

(rec. sports, family gatherings, etc.) 

 

The Principal or Assistant Principal then informs WPS team and Chesprocott by sending an 

email with as much of the above information as possible to Maura Esposito (CHD), Kate 

Glendon (CHD), our Head Nurse Tammy Cameron, the Superintendent, and the school nurse. 

 

Additional information is gathered for important context, such as:  

 Were symptoms present during school day? 

 Masks worn 

 Distancing maintained 

 Seating chart(s) for class(es).  Indicate approximate distance between desks. 

 Seating chart for bus or bus roster 

 Windows were open?   

 Lunch table info 

 Latchkey table/group info 

 Sports/activity rosters 

 



Then, the decision on whether to quarantine a certain number of students, or close a classroom, 

school, or the district is made through consultation between Chesprocott, the Superintendent, and 

the Principal. 

 

Public notification is sent out by the Superintendent.  For reasons of privacy, we will never 

identify a positive case by name or say whether it is an adult or student.  Those who are deemed 

by Chesprocott to be "close contacts" are contacted individually and given further instructions on 

their next steps and needs to self-quarantine. 

 

I hope that this sequence of actions gives the Board and community members a sense for the 

time, seriousness, and detail that is considered when a person in our community is confirmed to 

have COVID-19. 

 














































